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November 23, 2015 Revised August 12, 2016, Revised August 28, 2016 

Ms. Virginia Spillman, PE 

Engineering Manager 

City of Greensboro Water Resources Department 

2602 South Elm-Eugene Street 

Greensboro, NC 27406 

Re: Water Distribution Improvements Forest Oaks Professional Services  

Dear Ms. Spillman: 

Per our meeting of August 9, 2016 attached is our revised request for consideration for a Supplemental for our 

existing contract for the Forest Oaks Engineering Fees. Provided below is a summary leading to our request. 

Our original scope anticipated that all of the proposed water line alignments would be within existing road right of 

way. The original design along Millpoint Rd. as discussed in our pre-design meeting reflected the alignment on the 

north side of the road and with existing right of way. Surveys were conducted by CH and plans were prepared. Due 

to the conflicts with fiber optic lines and gas lines along the north side of the road, it was then decided to reflect the 

water line on the south side and to contact 811 to mark the existing utilities and have CH survey the alignment. 

Plans were then submitted revising the alignment to the South side of Millpoint and providing the location of the 

located dry utilities. 

Upon reviewing the numerous utility conflicts on the south side of Millpoint road, the decision was made to reflect 

the proposed water line on the North side of Millpoint outside of the existing right of way. During review of 

preliminary plans, Mr. Boyd advised CH that the gas mains needed to be shown on profile sheets. CH coordinated 

with Mr. Keith Lovings for this request. CH survey crew staked the location of conflicts, the gas company dug and 

measured down the depths. The information for the depths of the gas lines were then added to the water line profile 

and showed the water line depths needed to avoid the gas conflicts. 

During the second official review cycle, the City of Greensboro requested the addition of a mag meter that would be 

tied into the SCADA system. Also additional comments included providing security fence, antennae pole, security 

lights, and a wooden A-frame with metal roofing for the mag meter. 

While CH Engineering understands that revisions to design plans are inherent to the design process, we are only 

asking consideration for supplemental fees to cover a minimum amount of re-design (not all), the Level A test holes 

and associated surveying for the realignment, and the fees requested by our sub-consultant, AECOM/URS, for the 

mag meter, the wooden A-frame with metal roofing for the mag meter, security fence, antennae pole, and security 

lights. This supplemental would included efforts to complete the design plans to 100%. 

The fees are broken out as following: 

CH Engineering supplemental water line re-design fee    $7000.00 

CH Engineering Supplemental Surveying/(SUE) Effort due to realignment  $4970.00 

Sub-consultant Design by AECOM/URS (See Attached)    $7580.00 

a. Total Supplemental Fee Requested for Engineering & surveying   $19,550.00 

b. Supplemental fee for new surveying, easement mapping by CH (see attached)  $64,595.00 

Total Supplemental Fee request (a+b)      $84,145.00 

Attached please find AECOM/URS fee proposal and CH Engineering’s surveying proposal for the easement 

mapping related work. Please let us know if you need any additional information. 

Sincerely, 

 

Maha Chambliss, PE, President 
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